City of Mapleton 

Special Meeting – Refunding Imp Bond 2012

 & Levee Imp Dist 2012-1
Official
Wednesday - November 14, 2012 – 12:00 pm
At Moore Engineering West Fargo
Present: Mayor Hillman, Council members Pederson, Lund, and Dietz.
Absent: RC Johnson.
Others in attendance: Carol Stillwell, Brandon Oye, & Kurt Lysne.

Agenda Change 2012-1
Motion Pederson agenda approval, 2nd Dietz.
Refunding Imp 2012 series B - amount $3,255,000 - rate 3.009, 1st payment due 2015 with final maturity 2032.

Motion Dietz, special assessment rate 1% more, 2nd Pederson. RCV/MC

Levee Imp dist 2012-1 - Recertification process - Still waiting on base flood elevations.
9/1/12 - Provisional Accredited Levee (PAL) Agreement letter received by city.
5/12/2011 - City requested an extension of the 12/1/2012 deadline.

7/8/2011 -   City received unofficial extension of 18 months from FEMA.

Kurt’s (Moore Eng) email question to Nancy Steinberger (Regional Engineer, FEMA Region VIII) relating to the freeboard for Mapleton’s levee system reflected that it is likely there could be more changes. The levee would need to be certified at least the current effective, but knowing the changes are coming, certifying it to a higher level would save the community from future problems or recertification process again. 
The difference between the current FEMA Flood Insurance Study (FIS) and the Phase 2 USACE model varies from 1.1’ to 1.3’ higher along the Mapleton levee (Kurt L).  Not knowing if they will be higher or lower, Mapleton is left with not knowing how much to topping to add. Base Flood Elevations (BFE) also reflect how Braun completes their geotechnical report for levee stabilization, etc. (including freeboard)
Issues to be addressed:  (1) Sloughing along Cty 11 by the C Center, (2) sloughing at storm sewer outlet into Maple River from Maple Pointe, & (3) possible inadequate freeboard level.

PAL agreement clause states no exceptions, but without the base flood elevations the city is left dangling.

Options were discussed for sloughing by Community Center including 40 ft sheep pile or adjust river alignment west. Many considerations - time, money, longevity, effectiveness, & least impact on the environment being addressed. 

Mayor Hillman has stressed, many times during the wait & discussions that money is not being wasted. But as information allows, as not redoing any issues or spending any more money than absolutely necessary.

 A conference call with FEMA will be scheduled to discuss the city plan and insure they are on the same level.  
Motion Dietz adjourn 2nd Pederson.
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